
 

 

 

April 9, 2019  

 VIA E-MAIL 

Ms. Kirsten Walli  
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
Toronto, ON 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 

Re: EB-2018-0316 Smart Metering Entity - Fees for access to data by third parties 
 VECC submissions on non-settled issues 

 
  
As stated in the letter of the IESO of March 28, 2019 the parties were not able to reach a settlement on 
any of the issues with respect to this proceeding.  In accordance with Procedural Order No.  1 VECC is 
informing the Board that it is not seeking further discovery or an oral hearing of the matter.   
 
In our view all the issues set out in the Board’s approved Issues List (February 21, 2019) may be 
adequately addressed by way of written argument.   
 
Due to conflicting requirements we would ask that the Board allow a period of at least 15 business days 
to prepare our submissions. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
John Lawford 
 
Counsel for VECC 
 
IESO - Miriam Heinz - regulatoryaffairs@ieso.ca 
Counsel – Patrick Duffy – pduffy@stikeman.com 
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